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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM
TO:
            Mayor Patricia Flury



Vice Mayor Bobbie Grace 

Commissioner Anne Castro

                        Commissioner Walter Duke

Commissioner C.K. McElyea

FROM:
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Dominic F. Orlando, P.E. Director of Public Services

BY: 

Leo Williams, Public Works Superintendent

Date:

December 28, 2011
RE:           
Extension of Landscape Agreement to Alvarez Landscaping Group, Inc. for 6 months 


Introduction and Background 
On December 14, 2007, The City executed an Agreement with Alvarez Landscaping Group, Inc, for landscaping services to be performed throughout the City. The Agreement expired on December 14, 2011; there is a continuing need for landscaping services. Public Services is requesting an extension to the Agreement between Alvarez Landscaping Group, Inc., and the City, retroactive to December 14, 2011, for landscaping services to be performed throughout the City.  
Public Services Department with Legal has been working on the bid documents for the past 6 months. To address complaints regarding the appearance of US-1, Dania Beach Blvd, Griffin Road and Stirling Road, the new contract will require weekly maintenance, monitoring several times per week and additional maintenance as directed by City. The requirements of the new contract are being coordinated with the US-1 Landscaping Project Phase 1, under construction and also, with the US-1 Landscaping Contract Phase 2, being designed. Additional areas, State Road - 84 will be included in the new contract. Frequency per month of maintenance, cutting and cleaning is also being increased in other areas of the City.   Staff recommends approval of extending the existing agreement until such time as the bidding process, award of a bid and execution of a new landscaping services contract have been completed; provided, however, that such extension shall not exceed a period of six (6) months.
Recommendation
It is recommended that the City Commission approves resolution to extend agreement for landscaping services to Alvarez Landscaping Group, Inc., under the terms and conditions therein and authorize the City Manager to execute same.   

